
SUNDAY NIGHT WTF:
TANKERS WITH A
TANTRUM
[NB: check the byline, thanks. /~Rayne]

Journalists need to validate this information
and ask Whiskey Pete Hegseth WTAF is going on
that so many tanker aircraft were deployed
flying due east of the U.S. on a Sunday night.
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Note the timing of each post with newer at the
top and older at the bottom; the top two were
obtained via Threadreader (time not available
but assumed to be later than 21:02 ET), the
others via Xitter. There may have been newer
posts on Xitter but the platform wouldn’t let me
dig any deeper without logging in and that’s not
an option for me.

The number of tankers dispatched in the same
direction on a Sunday night is quite odd given
40,000 active duty personnel deployed at
multiple bases in the Middle East and at least
two naval destroyers in the vicinity. The
vessels are part of an increasing naval presence
in the region over the last several months.

Now note the tantrum Trump had this evening on
Truth Social – or a tantrum-like statement
mimicking Trump’s habits – in which Trump
appears to order stepped up ICE raids in blue
cities and states, using DHS as a political
weapon. (Stephen “Baby Goebbels” Miller, is this
your work?)
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Note especially the timing of the tantrum.

What a coincidence that one hour after this
tantrum on Trump’s blog there are more than 20
military tanker aircraft in the air. It’s almost
as if somebody wants their opposition to be too
preoccupied to notice there has been no
Authorization for Use Military Force or
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Declaration of War approved by Congress let
alone an attack on the US meriting such
authorization/declaration.

You might want to contact your members of
Congress about this and ask them WTF.

You might also ask them whether they would
consider impeachment and conviction for abuse of
office in the form of politicization of an
entire cabinet-level function.


